

ENGINEERING SERVICES Town of Newmarket 395 Mulock Drive P.O. Box 328, STN Main

Newmarket, ON L3Y 4X7

www.newmarket.ca engineering@newmarket.ca

T: 905 895.5193 F: 905 953 5138

October 19, 2015

SRIGLEY STREET INFRASTRUCTURE IMPROVEMENTS **Prospect Street to Muriel Street**

Dear Residents,

Further to our notice dated August 21, 2015, we would like to inform you on the current status of the Srigley Street Reconstruction project.

The Town's contractor (Blackstone Paving & Construction Ltd.) has completed the majority of the storm-sewer works between Charlotte Street and Mary Street. The installation of the concrete storm sewer inlet and outlet structures is currently underway, with the completion of storm sewer works scheduled by the last week of October, weather permitting.

The contractor has also scheduled repair work on the Bogart Creek bridge to be done concurrently with the aforementioned storm sewer structure work. As we had mentioned in our August notice, the bridge will be closed to facilitate both the repairs to the culvert and to install storm-sewer infrastructure designed to improve water quality in the creek. The closure is anticipated to be up to 4 weeks, depending on weather and site conditions. In addition, the contractor is reporting that paving of base asphalt in the vicinity of Prince Charles School will take place on or about the week of October 26, 2015, weather permitting.

We would like to, once again, acknowledge everyone's patience during the construction period. We recognize that the contractor has fallen behind the original reported schedule and we would like to note that the Town of Newmarket and the Town's consultant, R.V. Anderson, are monitoring the construction site on a continuous basis to ensure the work is proceeding expeditiously, and with a view to minimize impact to the area residents.

Should you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Graham Pelshea, R.V. Anderson's site supervisor, during daytime hours at 647-270-4055.

We appreciate your patience and understanding during this construction period.

Yours truly,

Bill Gould, A.SC.T., Capital Projects Co-ordinator

Copy:

Mayor and Members of Council

Turry

R.N. Shelton, P. Eng., CAO N. Noehammer, P.Eng., Commissioner, Development and Infrastructure Services C. Kalimootoo, P.Eng., Director, Public Works Services R. Smith, Manager of Operations B.Wilson, O.R.O., Manager, Water/Wastewater Operations

L. Long, Supervisor, By-Law Enforcement

R. Prudhomme, M.Sc., P.Eng, Director, Engineering Services B. Munslow, Manager, Customer Services Gord MacMillan, P.M.P., P.Eng. Acting Manager, Capital Projects